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 PONDERINGS  
FROM PASTOR CATHIE 

 

“To the church of God that 
is in West Fargo, ND, to 
those who are sanctified in 

Christ Jesus, called to be 
saints, together with all 

those who in every place call on the 
name of our Lord Jesus Christ: Grace 
to you and peace from God our Father 
and the Lord Jesus Christ.” Those 
words written by Paul, are as relevant 
today as they were the day he wrote 
them to the Corinthians. 
 

We are entering a significant period in 
our church year as Advent is the be-
ginning of the church year, Year B. 
During the months that this newsletter 
covers, December 2017 and January 
2018, we go through two “seasons” of 
the church year: Advent and Christ-
mas, as well as an extended time 
called Epiphany.  
 

Advent is recognized with the liturgical 
(Continued on page 2) 
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ADVENT PROGRAMS 
 

Come! Join us in celebrating 
our Savior’s birth!  Here are 
just a few of the opportuni-
ties to worship and glorify 

Jesus’ name this December: 

 

December 10, baked goods will be 
sold by the youth before the service in 
the church narthex.  Then, the Christ-
mas Cantata will be performed during 
the normal worship service.  You 
won’t want to miss this joyful retelling 
of the Christmas story. A potluck meal 
will follow in the fellowship hall. 

 

On Sunday, December 17, during wor-
ship, the Sunday School will present 
its Christmas pageant.  
 

Finally, you’ll want to join us for the 
Candlelight Christmas Eve Service on 
Sunday, December 24, at 6:30 p.m. 
and the Christmas Service on 

25, at 10:00 a.m. 
 

In this newsletter, you will find many 
more ways you can honor Christ’s 
birth. 

 

2017-2018   
SUNDAY SCHOOL  

CALENDAR  
 

The Children and Youth Sunday School 
schedule will be coordinated, for the 
most part, with the West Fargo Public 
School schedule.  So, if there is no 
school scheduled on a Friday or Mon-
day, there may be no youth Sunday 
School scheduled for that week. 
 

Dates CPC youth Sunday School will 
NOT be meeting are: December 24 
and 31, January 14, February 18, 
March 11, April 1 and  22. The last 
day of Sunday School will be May 20. 



(Continued from page 1) 
color   of    PURPLE,    although  some 
churches use the color blue. The word 
“ADVENT” means coming or arrival. Ad-
vent is a season of Hope. During Advent 
we wait  for the ba-
by to be born so 
we can celebrate 
the nativity. It also 
reminds us of the 
second coming of 
the Lord. During 
communion, we of-
ten say these 
words: “Christ has 
come, Christ is ris-
en, and Christ will come again.” The 
three truths define Advent as we wait 
and reflect and hope. The first Sunday 
of Advent is December 3  and goes 
through Sunday, December 24, the 4th 
Sunday of Advent. An action we can all 
pursue during advent is to take time for 
prayer and devotions specific to this 
season of our lives.  
 

Christmas Eve, also on December 24, 
marks the beginning of the Christmas 
season as we celebrate the birth of the 
Christ child. What makes this year 
unique is that the 4th Sunday of Advent 
is on Sunday, December 24, which is al-
so the beginning of the season of Christ-
mas.  
 

We will have two separate services of 
worship on the 24th of December. In the 
morning, we will have a regular worship 
service, focusing on the 4th Sunday of 
Advent. At 6:30 p.m. in the evening, we 
will have our Christmas Eve service, 
complete with Lessons and Carols, end-
ing with lit candles and “Silent Night.” 
The color of the Christmas season is 
WHITE. 
 

The third date within these two months 
that we recognize is Epiphany. On Janu-
ary 6, the day of Epiphany, we com-
memorate the revelation of God’s prom-
ise to the world. Candles are lit to rec-
ognize the light of Christ, the star that 
led the Magi to Bethlehem. Epiphany 

calls us, as Christians, to go out and tell 
others of Christ, specifically God’s gift of 
grace and salvation for all people. We 
celebrate Christmas, and then with 
Epiphany, we do the work Christmas 

brings. There are 
two scripture pas-
sages you may 
want to read, to 
learn more about 
Epiphany. One of 
the passages is 
from the Old Testa-
ment, and the oth-
er is a Gospel read-
ing from the New 

Testament: Isaiah 60:1-6 and Matthew 
2:1-12.  
 

On the day after the twelve days of 
Christ, our European Christian brothers 
and sisters recognize Epiphany by invit-
ing guests who come together at the 
home of the host where they bless the 
home in the name of Christ, and the Ma-
gi. Together the guests go through a lit-
urgy and end with prayer. As part of the 
blessing, the guests “Chalk the Door.” 
Chalking the door involves writing, with 
chalk, three letters: CMB. The letters 
are translated as, “May Christ bless this 
dwelling.” The letters are “book-ended” 
with the numbers of the current year. In 
between the letters and numbers, they 
place crosses. If you were to “Chalk the 
Door” at your house on January 6, it 
would look like this: 20 + C + M + B + 
18. 
 

No matter what your tradition is with 
family and friends during Advent or 
Christmas, or on Epiphany, remember 
that we wait for, and celebrate the birth 
of God’s Son, Jesus. According to Isaiah 
9:6: “For a child has been born for us, a 
son given to us; authority rests upon his 
shoulders; and he is named Wonderful 
Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Fa-
ther, Prince of Peace.” 
 

The grace of the Lord Jesus be with you, 
 

Pastor Cathie 
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 DECEMBER  
& JANUARY 
SCRIPTURES  

FOR WORSHIP 
 

Dec 3 - 1st Sunday of Advent with  com-
 munion: Mark 13:24-7 
  Isaiah 64:1-9 
  Psalm 80:1-7, 17-19 
  1 Corinthians 1:3-9  
Dec 10 - 2nd Sunday of Advent: 
 Christmas Cantata 
  Isaiah 40:1-11 
  Psalm 85:1-2, 8-13 
  2 Peter 3:8-15a 
  Mark 1:1-8  
Dec 14 - Blue Christmas Service: 
 Service of Healing and Hope 
  Psalm 23 
Dec 17 - 3rd Sunday of Advent:  
 Sunday School Program 
  Isaiah 61:1-4, 8-11 
  Psalm 126 
  1 Thessalonians 5:16-24 
  John 1:6-8, 19-28  
Dec 24 a.m. - 4th Sunday of Advent: 
 Luke 1:26-38 
  2 Samuel 7:1-11, 16 
  Psalm 89:1-4, 19-26 
  Romans 16:25-27  
Dec 24 p.m. - Christmas Eve: 
 Lessons and Carols 
  Isaiah 9:2-7 
  Psalm 96 
  Titus 2:11-14 
  Luke 2:1-14 (15-20)  
Dec 25 - Christmas Day with com-
 munion:  John 1:1-14 
  Isaiah 52:7-10 
  Psalm 98 
  Hebrews 1:1-12  
Dec 31 - 1st Sunday after Christmas 
 Day:  Pulpit Supply 
  Isaiah 61:10-62:3 
  Psalm 148 
  Galatians 4:4-7 
  Luke 2:22-40  
Jan 7 - Baptism of the Lord:  
 Mark 1:2-11 
  Genesis 1:1-5 
  Psalm 29 
  Acts 19:1-7  

Jan 14 - 2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time: 
 Micah #1 of 3, Chapters 1-3 
   Psalm 36:1-12 
Jan 21 - 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time: 
 Micah #2 of 3, Chapters 4 and 5 
   Psalm 3:1-8 
Jan 28 - 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time:   
 Micah #3 of 3, Chapters 6 and 7 
   Psalm 103:1-22 
 

*Liturgical Colors: Purple-Advent, White
-Christmas, Green-Ordinary Time 

 

SNOWBIRD REMINDER 
 

Are you ready to fly off to 
warmer climates?  If so, 
don’t forget to take CPC 
with you.   

 

Please inform our office manager, Con-
nie Holmen (office@cpcwf.org or 282-
4135), regarding your temporary ad-
dress(es) and the time you will be away 
from home so you won’t miss any CPC 
mailings.  Please note: the U.S. Postal 
Service does NOT forward CPC newslet-
ters.  They are returned to us when the 
address is vacant along with a charge 
for the service.   
 

Notify Gayle Thostenson if you would 
like to be included on the prayer chain  
e-list.  Finally, don’t forget to catch the 
sermons you’ll miss on site by visiting 
the web at http://vimeo.com/cpcwf . 

 

PRAYER  TIME 
 

First of all, then, I urge that 
supplications, prayers, inter-
cessions, and thanksgivings 
be made for everyone,  for 
kings and all who are in high 

positions, so that we may lead a quiet 
and peaceable life in all godliness and 
dignity.   This is right and is acceptable 
in the sight of God our Savior,   who de-
sires everyone to be saved and to come 
to the knowledge of the truth. 

I Timothy 2:1-4 
 

Join us for a half hour of prayer at 9:30 
a.m. on Wednesdays, December 13 and 
January 17,  as we worship, praise, and 
lay our petitions before our Lord and 
God.  

Page 3 



NOVEMBER  
CLERK’S CORNER 

 

The regular meeting of  Ses-
sion was held on Wednesday, 
November 15, 2017, at 7:00 
p.m. in the conference room.  Elders 
present were Lise Alves, Cathy Birren-
kott, Terry Meester, Mary Jo Moorhead, 
and Andrew Thostenson. Moderator 
Cathie Bishop, Clerk Becky DeJong, and 
Treasurer Carolyn Meester were pre-
sent.  Lee Dobrinz, Dawn Larson, Adam 
Montgomery, and Sue Hanna were ab-
sent. 
 

The meeting was opened with prayer 
and devotions by Andrew Thostenson. 
 

Consent Agenda: 
 

a. approval of the minutes of October 
18, 2017 

b. next Session meeting – Wednesday, 
December 20, 2017 

c. Annual meeting date – January 21, 
2018 with a storm date of January 
28, 2018 

d. Louise Gaye and Pat Smith joined 
CPC through Reaffirmation of Faith 
on November 5, 2017 – approved via 
e-mail. 

e. Half Time by Sheri Potato Bar will be 
on January 20, 2018.  

 

Moderator’s report –  
 

• Wrote and submitted articles for No-
vember newsletter, Community Call. 

• Training for Child Protection Policy 
with Cathy Birrenkott on Sunday, Oc-
tober 29. 

• Participated in the Prep/Serve/Clean-
up for a 5th Sunday evening meal at 
the Salvation Army on October 29. 

• Met with Melody Dixon, daughter of 
Dolores Kinslow, on November 1. 
Melody brought a contribution in for 
the Card ladies. 

• On Sunday, November 5, Boots Mish-
eski, Lise Alves, and I visited Susan 
McIntyre, and brought communion/
visited with Delores Horn. 

• November 7, attended the Cass/Clay 
VOAD Recovery Workshop at the 
Public Safety Building in Fargo.  

• November 8, met/prayed with Donna 

Jenner before her gall bladder sur-
gery; and sat with the family until 
she was out of surgery.  

• Visited Donna again on Friday after-
noon, November 10.  

• Provided a worship service for the 
Moorhead Rehab Center on Thursday, 
November 9. 

• Attended Sanford’s Faith Community 
Advisory Group for a lunch/meeting 
on Thursday, November 9. 

• Hosted the first official meeting of the 
Presbytery of the Northern Plains 
Care for Congregations POD on Mon-
day, November 13, at CPC. 

• Participated with West Funeral Home 
in their Remembrance Service on 
Wednesday, November 15. 

• Scheduled to attend Christian Educa-
tion Committee meeting on Wednes-
day, November 15. 

• Since the last Session meeting, I 
have prepared worship/sermons for 4 
Sundays: October 22 and 29; and 
November 5-with communion, and 
November 12. 

• Attended practice for Bells on Tues-
days and for the Cantata on Thurs-
days. 

• I have submitted my application to 
begin a Doctor of Ministry program at 
UDTS beginning May 23rd. I will let 
you know if/when I am accepted  

 

Clerk’s report - 76 were served com-
munion on Sunday, November 5, 2017.  
Committee summaries are due in De-
cember. 
 

Elders to serve communion on Decem-
ber 3, 2017 will be Lise Alves, Cathy 
Birrenkott, Adam Montgomery, and An-
drew Thostenson. 
 

The financial report was discussed.   
 

An ad will be placed in the Forum listing 
our Christmas programs and times.   
 

For safety reasons it is necessary to 
have a clear view of the parking lot 
while in the church narthex and office.  
Please do not place anything on the rail-
ing that restricts vision without prior 
Session approval.   
       (Continued on page 5)
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(Continued from page 4) 
Pastor Cathie is serving on the Cass/
Clay VOAD (Voluntary Organizations 
that Assist in Disaster) committee. This 
committee aids in emergency prepared-
ness. 
 

A guest speaker will fill the pulpit for 
Pastor Cathie on December 31, 2017. 
 

Christian Education Committee: The 
children are preparing for their Christ-
mas program on December 17. There 
will be a youth bake sale on Sunday, 
December 10.  The youth put together 
19 boxes for The Samaritan’s Purse. 
 

Deacons: Goodie baskets will be deliv-
ered in November.  Home and hospital 
visits are being made.   
 

Nominating Committee: There are posi-
tions available on Deacons and Session.  
Please listen for God’s call. 
 

Trustees: Snow removal is still being 
discussed. Heat problems have been re-
solved.  Kevin Galt will take care of the 
fire inspection. 
 

Stewardship:  Budgets are due by De-
cember 15 or sooner! 
 

No Reports:  Mission, Personnel, Service 
and Fellowship,  or Worship committees. 
 

Meeting closed with prayer by Pastor 
Cathie at 8:29 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
Becky DeJong, Clerk of Session 

 

GIFTS FOR THE COLD 
 

“...Truly I tell you, whatever 
you did for one of the least of 
these brothers and sisters of 
mine, you did for me.” 

Matthew 25:40 
 

This December the Mission Committee is 
asking our congregation to donate 
Christmas gifts for the men at the New 
Life Center.  Ideas for gifts are:  gloves, 
socks, t-shirts, long underwear, caps, or 
sweatshirts. Gently used coats, hats and 
mittens are also welcome. 
 

For more information about the New Life 
Center, go to their website at: 
 

http://www.fargonlc.org/ 

BLUE CHRISTMAS: 
A SERVICE OF  

HOPE  
AND HEALING 

 

Have you or a person 
close to you lost a loved 
one? Or had major chang-
es in your work life, 

moved, gotten married, been divorced, 
had a family member or friend move 
from the area, or have been feeling sad 
because of the state of our world…then 
the Blue Christmas Service is for you. 
 

The public perception of the holiday sea-
son is that everyone is happy and filled 
with excitement. In truth, those who 
have been through a loss are not feeling 
the way the commercials and others 
portray. A Blue Christmas Service 
acknowledges that not everyone feels 
joy during this season. We gather to-
gether in worship to seek God’s comfort, 
courage, and peace. In gathering, we 
discover that we are not alone. 
 

A “Blue Christmas: Service of Hope and 
Healing” will be held at Community 
Presbyterian Church. The service will be 
on Thursday, December 14, at 7:00 
p.m. After the service, we will have re-
freshments in the narthex so there is 
time for conversation with others.  
 

Come, bring your family and friends.  
 

Pastor Cathie 
 

NEW LIFE  
CENTER  
THANKS 

 

I want to extend a special 
‘Thank you’ for all the peo-
ple who stepped up to help 
at the New Life Auxiliary 
luncheon which was held at our church.  
To the people who set up tables and 
chairs, made bars, the kitchen ladies, 
and Kevin, Chad, and Dave who provid-
ed special music: Thank you.  Your help 
is ever so much appreciated. 
 

Thank you, 
Gloria Ruhnke 
New Life Center Delegate 
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DECEMBER DATES  
TO REMEMBER 

 

BIRTHDAYS 
 12-5   Terry Meester 
 12-6   Jessica Nelson 
    Kailyn Ohm 
 12-8   Casey Larson 
 12-10  Brady Bahls 
 12-19  Nich Leopold 
 12-20  Brian Elhard 
 12-23  Erin Thostenson 
 12-26  Boots Montgomery 
 12-27  Ty Arvidson 
 12-28  Chad Nelson 
 12-31  Sophia Dobrinz 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
12-2-77 – Bill and Nancy Herman 
12-12-70 – Jack and Dixie Smith 
12-18-82 – Andrew and Gayle Thostenson 
12-27-?? - Randy and Joyce Ackerman 

 

RINGING IN  
OUR THANKS 

 

Thanks to all the volunteers 
who will be ringing bells for the 

Salvation Army on December 2nd.  We 
rang or will be ringing bells in the FM ar-
ea for a total of 20 hours, the equivalent 
of 1 person for half a week! 
 

ANGEL TREE 
 

Our church is engaging in 
a second year of  Angel 
Tree, a program of Prison 
Fellowship, which reaches 
out to the children of inmates and their 
families with the love of Christ. This 
unique program gives our church an op-
portunity to share Christ’s love by help-
ing to meet the physical, emotional, and 
spiritual needs of the families of prison-
ers.  CPC will be buying gifts for children 
on behalf of their imprisoned parents. 
 

Deliveries will be made Saturday, De-
cember 16.  For more information, con-
tact Steve Hanna or Dixon Moorhead. 
 

For more information about Angel Tree 
and Prison Fellowship, go to: 
 

https://www.prisonfellowship.org/about/
angel-tree/ 

JANUARY DATES  
TO  REMEMBER  

 

BIRTHDAYS 
     1-4     Wil Petik 
     1-5     Joyce Ackerman 
        Evan Thostenson 
     1-6     Emmalee Lynn Babb 
     1-7     Mitzi Hager 
     1-8     Ross Montgomery 
       Zachary Strand 
     1-10   Elizabeth Strand 
     1-12   Gabriel Gross 
        Isaac Leopold 
     1-13   Cathie Bishop 
     1-16   Doris Randle 
     1-18   Grace Chandler 
     1-19   Violet Galt 
          Donna Gertz 
     1-21   Laurie Elhard 
     1-22   Derek Leopold 
     1-23   Austin Montgomery 
     1-26   Gail Matzke 
     1-28   Brian Matzke 
     1-31   Cooper Pederson 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
1-9-82 – Brent and Boots Montgomery  

 

CANTATA TO BE  
PERFORMED 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 10  
 

Come to worship Sunday, 
December 10, and enjoy 
the choir’s performance of 
Glorious Song, Marvelous 
Light as compiled by Dale Mathews. This 
festive, dynamic, and worshipful season-
al musical celebrates the majesty and 
glory surrounding the heavenly an-
nouncement proclaiming the birth of the 
newborn King...that holy night when 
Christ, our Savior was born. Emmanuel 
God with us. You’ll hear old and new 
carols, all sung to God’s glory. 

 

CALLING ALL  
LITURGISTS & MUSICIANS 

 

Having a second voice lead 
the liturgy enhances every-
one’s worship experience as 

does music in worship. Please prayerful-
ly consider assisting in worship as litur-
gist or musician … and sign up.  
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DON’T FORGET 
TO SIGN UP  
TO TEACH 

 

Teach a child in the way he 
should go, and when he is 
old he will not turn from it.  
                                      Proverbs 22:6 

 

What better way to do this than to join 
our Sunday School team as a teacher? 
We have several openings for this com-
ing year, and we need you! Share your 
love of Christ with CPC children or 
youth. No experience is necessary, cur-
riculum is provided.  
 

Sign up sheets are on the old narthex 
bulletin board. Teachers for the pre-
school/kindergarten and  elementary 
classes are especially needed, but sub-
stitutes are welcome at all levels. Ad-
dress questions to Cathy Birrenkott at 
Cbirrenkott@west-fargo.K12.nd.us  or 
701-200-3726. 

 

PRAYER  
CHAIN 

 

Sharing our needs and con-
cerns in prayer with our 
church family brings us closer 

to one another and lightens our load.  If 
you have a prayer concern, please con-
tact Gayle Thostenson 
(atgtet@far.midco.net or 492-0630).  
Also, it’s never too late to join the pray-
er chain.  To be added to the prayer 
chain e-list, just let Gayle know. 

 

DISCIPLE BIBLE STUDY 
 

December is filled with joys 
and chaos.  Our Bible study 
will not meet in December, so 
take a few minutes to read the 
Bible story of Jesus' birth on Wednes-
day, December 13.   
 

In January we will gather to learn more 
about the disciple, James the Less,  He 
was one about whom not much is 
known.  We will meet at 5:55 p.m. 
Wednesday, January 10, at the 
church.  Please bring a dish to share 
with others.  May your Christmas and 
New Year be full of blessings.  

WEDNESDAY  
MORNING 

BIBLE STUDY  
 

Are there some things that 
won’t be in heaven; do all 
roads  lead there, and can we 
put away treasures in heaven?  Join us 
Wednesday mornings at 10:00 to learn  
answers to these questions and more as 
we dive into the Bible to learn about 
heaven using Randy Alcorn’s Bible study 
guide. Most of the lessons on this sub-
ject are able to stand alone, so one 
need not attend every lesson to reap the 
benefits of the study. 
 

All are welcome! Contact Bonnie Thomp-
son for more details. 

 

JOIN US FOR  
ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL! 

 

We meet in the upstairs con-
ference room about 9:00 
a.m. In December, we will 
focus on Advent. In January, 

we will continue our study of I Peter. 
Don’t hesitate to join us. There is always 
coffee, comradery, and God’s gift of the 
Bible.  

 

SERVANTS NEEDED 
 

We need you to  assist in the 
delivery and preparation of 
meals at Churches United for 
the homeless. We help serve 
the meal at Churches United the  second 
Wednesday of every odd month 
(January, March, May, July, September, 
November) at 4:00 p.m.  See Dixon 
Moorhead for details of how you can 
help. 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

Saturday, May 19th, Fargo 
Marathon. 

 

CHURCH 
OFFICE HOURS 

 

The pastor’s office hours 
are:    
 
 
 

 Monday-Thursday  
                  1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

            Other times by appointment 
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ADVENT  
EVENT  

SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday, December 2  
 Salvation Army Bell Ringing 
 

Sunday, December 3, 5:30 to 8:00 p.m. 
 Fa-La-La  
 

Sunday, December 10 at 10:00 a.m. 
 Choir Cantata during worship  
 Followed by all-church potluck  

Thursday, December 14 at 7:00 p.m. 
 Blue Christmas Service 
 

Friday, December 15 at 5:00 p.m. 
 Night Out to dinner and FMCT  
 

Saturday, December 16, TBD 
 Project Angel Tree deliveries 
 

Sunday, December 17, at 10:00 a.m. 
 Children’s Program during worship  
 

Friday, December 22, 11:30 a.m. 
 Salvation Army Service  
 

Sunday, December 24, at 10:00 a.m. 
 Regular worship service  
 

Sunday, December 24, at 6:30 p.m. 
 Christmas Eve worship service  
 

Monday, December 25, at 10:00 a.m. 
 Christmas Day worship service. 

 

LADIES  8TH ANNUAL 
FA-LA-LA  FESTIVITIES 

 

When: December 3rd 
Time: 5:30 to 8:00 p.m. 
 

Hosts Becky DeJong and 
Carol Sterup invite you to share in an 
evening of Fellowship, Food and Fun. We 
request the presence of ALL the Ladies, 
age 14 and up.  There will be a Christ-
mas gift exchange with a $5.00 lim-
it.  Feel free to wear your favorite holi-
day attire!! 
 

 FA LA LA WISHES 
 

In preparation for the eighth 
annual Fa-La-La Festivities, 
Becky DeJong requests the do-
nation of glass jars without 
lids.  So check your cupboard 
and pantries and let Becky (701-281-
8122 or bfdejong64@gmail.com) know if 
you’ve any extras.  

 

Thank you in advance for your help! 

SALVATION ARMY  
CHRISTMAS   
LUNCHEON 

 

Once again Community 
Presbyterian Church 
will be preparing and 
serving the annual Christmas meal at 
the Salvation Army.  CPC families have 
made this mission a cornerstone of their 
Christmas experience, and you are invit-
ed to join us.   

 

The sit down meal will be served at 
11:30 a.m., Friday, December 22nd.  
We generally serve 200 plus meals to 
our patrons.  Our kitchen and decora-
tion people should arrive at 7:30 a.m.; 
the steam table people and our servers 
by 11:00 a.m. Everyone will need to 
stay afterwards for the clean-up, so that 
we can be out the door by 2:00 p.m.  
 

Invite your family and friends to help us 
and sign up your numbers on the sheet 
in the narthex. We will have eternally 
significant jobs for all age groups.   

 

Kindest Regards, Dixon 
 

  YOUTH BAKE SALE 
 

The Annual Youth Group 
Bake Sale is just around 
the corner! Come ready to 

buy goodies to eat or to share at the 
potluck! Donations of goodies to sell are 
also welcome. Both middle school and 
high school youth will be working to-
gether and selling baked goodies in the 
narthex on Sunday, December 10th, be-
fore church.   

 

  BELL RINGING  
FOR  

SALVATION ARMY 
 

Bell ringing for Salvation Ar-
my will be Saturday, December 2nd, at 
Cash Wise in West Fargo and West 
Acres Main Entrance.  These are all in-
side locations.  
 

If you have any questions, contact Car-
olyn Meester at 793-3245 or 
cjmeester@msn.com  
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YEAR-TO-DATE  
GIVING UPDATE  

For 11/15/2017 
 

General Operating budget 
2017:  $151,229.52 / 52 
weeks = $2,908.26 per week. 

 

Budgeted Expenses $133,779.96  
 

Actual giving   $  91,347.05  
Actual expenses    $ 110,102.60  
Net income to date $  12,755.55-   

 

This does not include the mortgage pay-
ment of $3,146.54.  The balance in the 
building fund account is $11,686.13, 
these funds will cover the mortgage 
payment through part of February. 
 

Per Capita amount for 2017 is $44.00 
for each confirmed member. The unpaid 
balance at the end of the year is paid 
out of the church general fund. Please 
mark on your check or envelope Per 
Capita.  We still have a significant bal-
ance that we owe to the Presbytery. 
 

“Do not forget to do good and to share 
what you have with others.”   

Hebrews 13:16 
 

MEET OUR 
NEW  

OFFICE MANAGER 
 

Meet Connie Holmen, Com-
munity Presbyterian 
Church’s new office manag-
er.  Connie has been with us since Sep-
tember.    A longtime resident of the 
Fargo-Moorhead region, Connie is an as-
sociate pastor at Faith Hope Love 
Church in Moorhead as well as the Ad-
ministrative Assistant at Flame of Faith 
United Methodist Church. Connie looks 
forward to meeting all of you and work-
ing together as we share the Good News 
of our Savior. 
 

Stop by the church office and welcome 
Connie. She will be working Monday 
through Thursday from 1:00 p.m. to 
5:00 p.m.  You can also reach her via e-
mail by (office@cpcwf.org) or by 
phone (701-282-4135). 

2018  
ANNUAL  
MEETING 

 

The Annual 
Congregational Meeting will be held on 
Sunday, January 21, 2018, in the sanc-
tuary immediately following worship, 
with a storm date of January 28, 2018. 
 

Committee chairs please have annual 
reports to the clerk by December 31. 
Everyone, please make an effort to at-
tend this important meeting. 

 

Becky DeJong 
Clerk of Session 

 

DEACONS 
 

If anyone in the congrega-
tion is hospitalized or needs 
a visit, contact the Deacons. 

 

If anyone in the congrega-
tion would like home communion service 
please contact Lise Alves. 
 

Sue Larson   701-893-6484 
Deb Matzke   701-282-9463 
Boots Misheski  701-388-7160  
Lisa Steffen   701-282-5308 
Caroline Talley  701-282-3273 
Boots Montgomery 701-281-0028 
Lise Alves, Session Liaison  

701-412-8689  
 

PRESBYTERY  
NEWS 

 

A copy of  Presbytery of the 
Northern Plains’ monthly 
newsletter is on the narthex 
bulletin board.  You can access your own 
copy of Lights of the Northern Plains un-
der Publications on its website: 
 

http://www.northernplainspresbytery.com/ 
 

   
 
 

February’s  
Community  

Call  
deadline will be  

Thursday, January 18 



Community Presbyterian Church 

702 Sheyenne St, PO Box 546 

West Fargo, ND  58078 

 
 
 

701.282.4135    www.cpcwf.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 
                

 

Community Presbyterian Church Committees  

 

 

 

9 a.m. Sunday School  

10 a.m. Worship Service

of West Fargo 

Clerk of Session: Becky DeJong 

Moderator:  Rev. Catherine B. Bishop 

 

 

Lise Alves 

 

     Lee Dobrinz  

Sue Hanna 

      

Terry Meester 

 

Mary Jo Moorhead

Building & Grounds Trustees 

Mary Jo Moorhead, Liaison  

Steve Hanna Larry Peihl

Marty Matzke

Reed Montgomery

Christian Education 

Cathy Birrenkott, Liaison 

Lia Dobrinz        Tammy Nelson 

Melanie Hansen         LeAnn Tenderholt 

Samantha Herman     Gayle Thostenson

Deacons 

Lise Alves, Liaison 

Sue Larson        Boots Montgomery 

Deb Matzke         Lisa Steffen 

Boots Misheski        Carolyn Talley 

Mission/Outreach & Evangelism 

Lee Dobrinz, Liaison 

Kevin Galt        Dave Ruhnke 

 

 

Terry Meester, Liaison 

Steve Hanna      Dave Ruhnke 

Jackie Petik      Jack Smith 

Adam Montgomery, Liaison 

Lia Dobrinz      Brent Montgomery 

Carolyn Meester      Bruce Steele 

Sanctuary 

      

Service & Fellowship  

Sue Hanna, Liaison

 

Stewardship  

Andrew Thostenson, Liaison  

    

 

Dawn Larson, Liaison  

       

Adam Montgomery   
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